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Welcome to the November issue of the CAIPE e Bulletin, a monthly electronic Newsletter providing 
concise information and links to more in depth information, predominately on the CAIPE website 
www.caipe.org.uk 

 
NEWS  
 

 New CAIPE Chair elect The CAIPE board is delighted to inform members that the next chair of CAIPE will be Dr Richard 
Gray; he will take up his post as CAIPE chair at the AGM June 20th 2013. Richard Gray has been a Board member since 
2009 and an executive group member since 2011.  For more details go to http://www.caipe.org.uk/news/ 
 

 Individual and corporate members renewal  Membership is due for renewal on 1st January 2013 onwards  Please do 
not renew before this date, as  registration begins on the 1st January 2013. 
 

 Corporate Forum meeting in October. Edinburgh Napier University and Robert Gordon University co-hosted the 
Corporate Forum meeting in October at Edinburgh Napier University.  Over 20 people attended representing 9 corporate 
members and the CAIPE Board.  6 presentations from Glasgow Caledonian University, Queen Margaret University, the 
Universities of Dundee and St Andrews, Edinburgh Napier University and Robert Gordon and Aberdeen Universities 
showcased IPE development in Scotland.  
 
There was very lively and informative discussion about peer assessment, the role of administrators in IPE and the 
challenges of delivering courses designed by others, and how to get commitment, research into the relationship between 
academic confidence and engagement in IPE, different types of clinical attachment and placements, the challenge in 
providing interprofessional learning for students in single profession HEIs and management issues and interprofessional 
on-line learning, for example how to allocate time for staff to monitor online discussion, whether the principle of virtual 
group learning were the same as for face to face groups, and the need to staff to be proactive in forums.  The forum 

concluded with plans for the return of the Scottish Interprofessional Special Interest Group. The full report and 
presentations will be available on the website shortly. 
 

 Brief summary of Chair’s Event The 2012 CAIPE Chair’s Event was held on 23rd November at the NCVO in London. The 
excellent keynote presentations [Jane Morris, Chair of NAEP; Susie McDonald, Director of Tender] were varied and 
informative allowing the audience to focus on both the importance of education in practice and on domestic abuse in the 
community. The five “transitionees” [Rachel Bellenger, Celia Chambers, Alifa Isaacs-Itua, Lynn Green, and Fiona Frame] 
who presented their own person stories of transition from student to practitioner were also very informative and 
entertaining whilst being from a variety of perspectives.  Audience participation during the breakout session and the open 
discussion explored both good, not so good aspects of the transition and how things could possibly be improved.  
 
This, the third Chair’s Event, was once again very well received by those present and we can look forward to addressing 
another issue of importance in 2013. http://www.caipe.org.uk/resources/chairs-event/ 
 

 12 November 2012 Press release - Help needed to shape doctors’ training Doctors, medical students, patients and 
healthcare professions are being urged to take part in a major independent review of UK postgraduate medical education 
and training. 
 
The Shape of Training review wants to hear from people across UK healthcare who have a view on how doctors should be 
trained in the next 30 years. The review is being led by Professor David Greenaway, Vice-Chancellor of Nottingham 
University. For more information go to http://www.shapeoftraining.co.uk/1739.asp 
For more information and to take part in the consultation see the Shape of Training website. 
http://www.shapeoftraining.co.uk/yoursay/1729.asp  The written call for ideas and evidence will run from 8 November 
2012 until 8 February 2013) 
 

 AAMC Receives Grant to Develop Portal for IPECT  The Association of American Medical Colleges, as a partner in the 
Interprofessional Education Collaborative (IPEC), has been awarded funding by the Macy Foundation to launch an 
interprofessional education portal in support of the IPEC report “Core Competencies for Interprofessional Collaborative 
Practice.”  The initiative will create a national clearinghouse of competency-linked learning resources on interprofessional 
education and models of team-based or collaborative care. For full details see  
www.aamc.org/newsroom/reporter/sept2012/303656/ipe.html 
 

 
 NICE guidance on vulnerable children NICE (National Institute for Health and Clinical Excellence) have published new 

guidance on the social and emotional wellbeing of vulnerable children under five. The guidance aims to ensure that both 
universal and targeted services provide the additional support all vulnerable children need to ensure their mental and 
physical health and wellbeing. For full report go to http://www.caipe.org.uk/news/nice-guidance-on-vulnerable-children/ 
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 Higher Education Academy (HEA) announces a newly named cluster- Health and Social Care.  The new name, 
for the former Health Sciences cluster, reflects the inclusion of Social Work and Social Policy disciplines which were 
previously part of the Social Sciences group. 
 

A greater inter-disciplinary approach to the learning and teaching of health and social care professionals is valued within 
academic settings and within their practice role. Such a team based approach to the learning assures the skills and 
competencies of all professionals can be recognised, valued and effectively applied to their vocational role within practice 
and optimises the care and support to both patient and client groups. www.heacademy.ac.uk/health-and-social-care 
 

 Changes to nursing and midwifery council constitution A report of the consultation on proposed changes to the 
constitution order of the Nursing and Midwifery Council (NMC) has been published. The report covers the size of governing 
councils, the terms of office for council members and a number of transitional provisions. See full report at 
www.caipe.org.uk/news/changes-to-nursing-and-midwifery-council-constitution/ 

  
 
EVENTS 
 

 Educating for Practice: IOM Global Forum on Innovation in Health Professional Education Workshop II 29th 

Nov to 30th Nov 2012 8.30 am (Eastern Time) This workshop will be webcast live in its entirety.  The webcast is free 
and will be available globally; participants can register online. Registrants will receive an email with the link to view the 
webcast within 24 hours before the live event begins. 
 
The mission of the IOM Global Forum on Innovation in Health Professional Education is to apply an ongoing, multi-national, 
multi-disciplinary approach to illuminate promising innovations for achieving reforms in the instructional and institutional 
spheres. More information go to http://www.caipe.org.uk/events/?event_id=128 
 

 Protecting children from harm - issues and controversies. 22nd January 2013 9.30-5.00 
http://www.caipe.org.uk/events/?event_id=127  A joint event between the Royal Society of Medicine (GP section, 
Paediatric & Child health section) and CAIPE at The Royal Society of Medicine, 1 Wimpole Street, LONDON, W1G 0AE.  
Costs CAIPE student member £35, CAIPE member £60. The aim of the day is to promote an understanding of the complex 
issues relating to child protection. Please go to the RSM website, to Register for this event  
www.rsm.ac.uk/academ/smtgp.php 

 

RESOURCES  
 

 Health Foundation Shared Decision Making Resource Centre  The Health Foundation, an independent charity 

working to improve the quality of healthcare in the UK, has developed a shared decision making resource centre for 

healthcare professionals and managers.  The resource includes practical tools, best practice strategies and personal 

accounts. The website is completely free to use. http://www.caipe.org.uk/resources/online-education-resources/ 

 

 Interprofessional Education - A conversation with IPE scholars. AAL Senior Consultants Hershey Bell, M.D., M.S. 
and Clyde Evans, Ph.D. make a case for interprofessional education and discuss its implementation. 
http://www.youtube.com/watch?v=niJG2vfn3nw&feature=youtube_gdata 

 
 IPL through simulation. The Interprofessional Ambulatory Care programme (IpAC) at Edith Cowan University 

(Australia) has developed a range of interprofessional learning (IPL) through sequential simulation resources in 

collaboration with the ECU Health Simulation Centre. The ECU Health Simulation Centre is recognised internationally as a 

specialist centre in providing human factor, sequential simulation programs using professional actors Go to 

www.caipe.org.uk/resources/online-education-resources/ 

 

OPPORTUNITIES  
 

 Get involved with the student web pages.  Please send items for the student web pages 

http://www.caipe.org.uk/students/student-homepage/ to Debbie Holmes at webmanager@caipe.org.uk   

We are always interested in your views on the CAIPE E Bulletin. Please send your comments and website 

content to Debbie Holmes webmanager@caipe.org.uk 
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